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 òWe are a people working toward 
putting Christ first in our life;      

Being the hands and feet of Jesus 
in Marysville, and beyondó 
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                         RISE UP! 
  
 After Easter, we will be learning about a great opportunity to 
walk together with the Southeast Michigan Synod. Though not 

everyone at Pilgrim can easily recognize the impact of the work of the Synod, our lay leaders and I 
know of the many ways in which our ministry is enhanced as we are part of the larger church.  
  

The òRise Up!ó campaign of the SE Michigan Synod has been established to fund new 
initiatives that are all about strengthening our ministry here and our leaders, including every 
pastor, (including me!). Rise Up! will help us listen to our neighborhood and then launch ways to 
better reach our neighborhood. We will learn better stewardship methods to increase financial 
investment in our ministries. Through walking together, we will focus on outreach and vibrant 
worship and much more.  

 
 I look forward to you learning more about Rise Up! in the weeks ahead, and then joining 
others at Pilgrim and across our Synod in supporting the campaign.  I hope you will be inspired 
by the vision which Rise Up! has for our mission and you will prayerfully consider your support 
of it. It is my hope that many more leaders will be strengthened and congregational missions 
enhanced as a result of this campaign.  
 

 

 

(March 29) @ 7 pm  

Good Friday (March 30) @ Noon & 7 pm 

Easter Vigil (March 31) @ 7:54 pm 

Easter  (April 1) @ 7 am  
Riverlawn Cemetery 

(April 1) @ 10 am 
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          Thank You 
 

÷ to Mark & Nancy White, Colleen Schenck, Marsha 
Bilina, Mikayla White & Brett Zobls, and Jenna 
Jackson & family for all their work on producing 
the òcovenant panelsó for Lenten worship 

÷ to Anita Varty for her work on preparing the 
òForgivenó stones and the òre-purposingó of the 
member photo tableau for Triduum  

÷ to Sherry Russell for organizing the òMeal of 
AõPeeló, and to all who helped with the dinner 

÷ to the Altar Guild for all their work during Holy 
Week; and to Jeff Tucker for hanging and removing 
the purple drape for Lent on the wall cross  

÷ to Michelle and all the musicians, ringers, and 
singers for their hard work in enhancing our 
worship during Lent, Holy Week, and at Easter  

 

Dear Friends,  
We are so grateful for our Pilgrim family. Your love 
and support that you have given our family over these 
past several months has been remarkable. We feel very 
blessed by your words of comfort, your cards, calls, 
and especially your prayers for Sheryl and for us. Our 
faith has remained constant over this difficult time 
because of you and God's amazing love and grace. We 
couldn't be more pleased with Sheryl's funeral service. 
It was just as we imagined it to be and more. We truly 
felt the Holy Spirit among us that day. We'd like to 
especially thank Pastor John & Michelle for their 
involvement in putting it all together so eloquently. We 
didn't realize how much Sheryl touched your lives, and 
it means so much to us to hear your stories and see 
how God's light shone through her. She is truly missed 
by us all. Peace & love... 
Carrie & Bob Buckland & family  

 
Please pray for St. Peter, St. Clair, our 
Blue Water Conference Prayer Partner.                   

 

Gathering to Worship   

The next meeting will be 
on Thursday, April 19, at 7 p.m . 

at Pilgrim   The team meets 
quarterly to discuss and implement ideas to enhance 
worship and related seasonal activities.  The meetings 
are open to anyone who may be interested in 
participating.   If you have any questions about this 
group, see Pastor John or Michelle Carlson.  We would 
love to have your presence as we work together to plan 
and incorporate ways that we can gather, grow, and 
love! 

                 Growing as Disciples  
LOOKING AHEAD AT 
THE SUNDAY  SCHOOL 
CALENDAR - 
April 1  ð No Sunday School (A Blessed 

Easter to All!) 

April 8  ð No Sunday School  
                  (Spring Break) 
April 15  ð Regular Sunday School Classes Resume 

 
Adult Sunday Morning Bible Class   
Meets the same time as the Youth 
Sunday School.   

 

Small Group Ministry  
 The spring òtermó of Small 
Groups will be meeting beginning 
the week of April 9. These groups 
will meet for four weeks and will 
be discussing the same topic ð 

Passionate               Spirituality . 
 There are four main areas of Passionate 
Spirituality that will be discussed by each small group: 
Experiencing God  -  Passion for church  -  Passion for 
devotions  -  Spiritual interconnectedness 
The groups will be òfocus groupsó which will cover 
one of these four areas in more depth each week. 
Through these group discussions, the NCD Health 
Team will then be better able to guide our congregation 
in addressing the quality characteristic of Passionate 
Spirituality . 
 There will be more information available about 
these small groups in the Weekly. Sign-ups will begin 
at Easter.  
 

Devotional Bible Study    
 This group meets on 
Wednesdays from 7 to 7:45 a.m. at 
church.  The African Bible study 
method is used to explore passages 
from Scripture.  The group will not 

meet on Wednesday, April 4. 
  
Wednesday Bible Study   
 Beginning April 11 , this will 
be a òsmall groupó which will be 
discussing Passionate Spirituality.  
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  Loving Godõs People  
 

ELCA World Hungerõs 40 Days of 
Giving  
 Our offering to address hunger 
and development needs in the African 
country of Malawi was not yet completed 
when the April newsletter went to print. 
Please watch the Weekly and Mayõs 
Newsletter for that information.  
 The Board of Outreach THANKS 
EVERYONE for their generous support!  

 
A Meal of òaõPeeló   
 A heart-felt òThanksó to 
everyone who participated and 
contributed to the fund -raiser. 
$738.00 was sent to Living Water 
Ministries to support their 

mission of òBringing together all of Godõs children to 
experience Christian community, grow in faith, develop 
leadership skills, and serve others.ó 

 
Juice Boxes/Snacks for Read for 
Life  
                The Board of Outreach 
is collecting juice boxes and 
individual snacks (peanut butter 
is OK this year) through April 
7/8. These snacks are used to 

òtide overó the children in the Read for Life program 
after school. There is a tub in the narthex into which 
you may place these items. Thanks for your support!! 

  
 

                            General News 
 

Southeast Michigan Synod 
Assembly  -  May 11-12 -  
Detroit  

 Roxann Kittinger, Steve Kennedy, and Pastor 
Hitzeroth will be Pilgrimõs voting members at the 
Synod Assembly which will take place at Ebenezer 
Missionary Baptist Church.  
 

 
Euchre Card Night   
 Friday, April 9, at 7:00 p.m. 
All card players are welcome to the 
friendly game.  

 
 
 

Dining Divas  
April 12 @ 5 pm the Dining Divas 
will be going to the Atrium in Port 
Huron.  Please sign up on the 

poster on the bulletin board at Pilgrim if you plan to 
join us for any of our òDining Divasó dinners. If we 
have more than 8 ladies, we need to call and reserve 
seating. If you would like to carpool please indicate on 
the poster also.  

 

2018 Flower Chart 
 Altar Flowers can be shared 
by signing up on the flower chart on 
the hall bulletin board. Flowers may 
be shared in thanksgiving for special 

occasions or people, or in memory of a loved one. Cost 
is $25.00 and checks are payable to Pilgrim Altar Guild.  
Payments may be placed in the òDavid and Sherry 
Russelló mail slot at church. 

 
Pilgrimõs Website is:  www.plcmarysville.org   
Please visit the site to view the latest Weekly 
and Newsletter.  

 
òCoffee òandó  
 Enjoy fellowship and a light 
snack after worship. Please sign up to 
share snacks, (coffee and tea are 
provided in the kitchen) on the 
clipboard, (on kitchen ôpass-thruõ  

     counter).      
     
Quilting   meets on Monday mornings 
beginning at 9:30 a.m. Please join the 
group, no special skills are required, 
there is something for everyone to do. 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
            Easter Morning Breakfast  
will be served starting at 8:00 a.m. until 9:30 a.m. 
Tickets are now available  The cost is $5.00 for adults 
and $2.00 for children,12 & under.  Please see a Menõs 
Club member for tickets. If you need more info, see 
Brian Beery.   
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²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ..... {!¢¦w5!¸{Υ  сΥлл ǇΦƳΦ κ {¦b5!¸{Υ млΥлл ŀΦƳΦ 
hŶŎŜ IƻǳǊǎ ............ aƻƴŘŀȅ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ CǊƛŘŀȅΥ  фΥлл ŀΦƳΦ ǘƻ мнΥлл ǇΦƳΦ 
tƘƻƴŜ ............................................................................. умл-осп-тлум 

²ŜōǎƛǘŜ !ŘŘǊŜǎǎ .............................................. ǿǿǿΦǇƭŎƳŀǊȅǎǾƛƭƭŜΦƻǊƎ 
!ŘŘǊŜǎǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΧмлно aƛŎƘƛƎŀƴΣ aŀǊȅǎǾƛƭƭŜΣ aL 

Pilgrimõs Mission Statement 
 

òGathering to worship, 

Growing as disciples,  

Loving Godõs people.ó 

Pilgrimõs Vision Statement 
òWe are a people working  

toward putting Christ first in our 

life; being the hands and feet of 

Jesus in  

Marysville, and beyond.ó 

Pilgrimõs Staff 
 

Pastor  
Rev. John W. Hitzeroth  

Email: plcpastor@advnet.net 
 

Director of Music Ministry  
Michelle Carlson  

Email: plcmusic@advnet.net 
 

Office  
Suzanne Saunders 

Email: plcoffice@advnet.net  

A foundation of faith for everything we do  

For Lutherans, worship stands at the center of our life of faith. Through Godõs word, water, bread and 
prayer we are nurtured in faith and sent out into the world.  

Connected with and central to everything we do, worship unites us in celebration, engages us in 
thoughtful dialogue and helps us grow in faith. It grounds us in our Christian and Lutheran roots, while 
demonstrating practical relevance for todayõs world. 

While some of the approaches to worship may differ from one ELCA congregation to another, we hold 
certain things in common.   Central to our worship life is the presence of God through word and 
sacrament. The word proclaimed and the  sacraments ñboth Holy Baptism and  Holy Communion ñ are 
called the means of grace. We believe that Jesus Christ is present in these means through the power of the 
Holy Spirit. Sometimes we describe worship as a ògathering around the means of grace.ó 

There is also a basic pattern for worship among Lutherans. We gather. We encounter Godõs word.  We 
share a meal at the Lordõs table. And we are sent into the world. But we do not think about worship so 
much in terms of what we do. Worship is fundamentally about what God is doing and our response to 
Godõs action. Worship is an encounter with God, who saves us through the life, death and resurrection 
of Jesus Christ. 

April 1, Easter Day 
Acts 10:34-43 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 
1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Mark 16:1-8 
 
April 7/8 
Acts 4:32-35 
Psalm 133 
1 John 1:1ð2:2 
John 20:19-31 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

April 14/15 
Acts 3:12-19 
Psalm 4 
1John 3:1-7 
Luke 24:36b-48 
 
April 21/22 
Acts 4:5-12 
Psalm 23 
1John 3:16-24 
John 10:11-18 
 
 
 
 

"e^ha  2a]`ejco bkn pda -kjpd 

April 28/29 
Acts 8:26-40 
Psalm 22:25-31 
1JOhn 4:7-21 
John 15:1-8 


